I feel strongly that all teachers should be sufficiently trained on spotting and supporting gifted students. So that they can then be referred on to a teacher who has proper training and skills in the area.
Every child deserves to be challenged according to their levels and yet another extra worksheet to do does not solve their problems but kills their zest for learning, their creativity and natural curiosity. In other words -- sends them a strong message that someone with their talent is really not that welcome in the classroom and that is an enormous tragedy.
